
 

 

 
 

 

NOTICE OF MOTION FOR FULL COUNCIL 
 

Title of Motion: Promoting the delivery of drop off and pick up provision 
on new school sites. 
 

Date of Council meeting: 
  

Thursday 28th September 2023 

Proposer of Motion: 
(Name and signature) 

Councillor Sam Smith 
 

Seconder of Motion: 
(Name and signature) 

Councillor Andre Camilleri  
 
 

Background/supporting information (maximum 100 words): 
 

 
Nottinghamshire County Council’s ‘New School Guidance for Housing Developers’ (May 2023) 
states that any school to be built on land presently in the ownership of the Council will be 
expected to include ‘drop off and pick up’ provision on the school site itself to minimise impact 
on residential amenity whilst still promoting alternative means of travel to school such as 
walking, cycling, scooting and public transport.  
 
This is important to avoid traffic disruption for nearby residents and ensure that remedial 
highway works are not later required at the County Council taxpayer’s expense to mitigate 
traffic issues outside new schools. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Motion to be proposed (active section): 
 

 
This Council agrees that when a planning application is made for the construction of a new 
school on any land in Nottinghamshire, then as a statutory consultee responding to the relevant 
planning authority, including borough and district councils, so far as it may be applicable to the 
site and within the bounds of the relevant planning legislation, we will request that developers 
and the planning authority make suitably appropriate land available, and design provision is 
made, to include ‘drop off and pick up’ points within the curtilage of the school site.  
 
 

Date and time received: 
(for completion by Democratic Services) 

 
 

 

https://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/media/5082032/new-school-guidance-for-developers-may-2023.pdf

